

QUEEN'S PARK COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of the **COMMUNICATIONS and EVENTS COMMITTEE** held on Wednesday 16th July 2014 at 6pm in Office 1, Beethoven Centre, Third Avenue, London W10 4JL

PRESENT Cllrs. Philip Arndokou, Ryan Dalton, Joe Fernandes, Eartha Pond, Susanna Rustin and Angela Singhate

In attendance Cllr Emma Morgan
Linda Butcher – Director
1 member of the public (Fiona)

ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

C&E.056 RESOLVED to elect Cllr Susanna Rustin Chairman of the Communications and Events committee for the 2014/15 year.

ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN

C&E.057 RESOLVED to elect Cllr Ryan Dalton Vice Chairman of the Communications and Events committee for the 2014/15 year.

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – there were no apologies.

DISCLOSURE OF INTERESTS

To deal with any disclosure by Members of any dis-closable pecuniary interests and interest other than pecuniary interests, as defined under Queen's Park Community Council's Code of Conduct and the Localism Act 2011, in relation to matters on the agenda.

There were none

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

To receive any questions, or brief representations, from members of the public in accordance with Standing Order No. 3 e, f, g and h.

QUEEN'S PARK FESTIVAL

Report from the Festival Committee

The Festival Committee has met on several occasions because of the closeness of the event. It was reported that there were issues at The Avenues and we had had to source another stage.

This year, for the first time, there will be a new acoustic area as well as the main stage so there will be two areas where music can be heard. All the stalls and the acts are booked and we are just looking for a headline act.

It was AGREED that in future we would provide our own high viz vests and these should show the Queen's Park Community Council logo (when this has been designed). It was suggested that perhaps the schools could be invited to enter a competition to design a logo for the Council and this will be followed up at a future meeting.

The balloons will state "Queen's Park Community Council 1st Festival".

It was AGREED the Council's staff would need to be manned between 12noon and 6pm and Councillors would be invited to volunteer.

QUEEN'S PARK VOICE

Report from the Queen's Park Voice group

It was reported that the Voice is printed and will be available on Friday. In the past delivery has been undertaken by Angie Durrance (as co-ordinator), Fabian and Ted. Angie has been paid £100 for her efforts in co-ordinating delivery by volunteers and it was suggested that perhaps we could pay £100 to Joe Gordon to undertake extra delivery in Mozart. It was suggested we should advertise for extra people to undertake deliveries and perhaps volunteers could be sought on the Council's staff at the Festival. In the meantime, the Queen's Park Voice group will discuss the way forward to next March (two issues) and provide a report for the next Communications and Events Committee meeting.

C&E.058 RESOLVED to pay Angie £100 to continue as co-ordinator for deliveries.

C&E.059 RESOLVED to pay £100 to Joe Gordon for additional delivery areas.

The sum of £100 equates to one days' work, flexibly to co-ordinate and deliver this edition.

COMMUNICATIONS

To consider the options available for the Council's email address

There was discussion about the names put forward by Cllr Joe Fernandes and it was

C&E.060 RESOLVED that queensparkcommunity.gov.uk is the first choice for the Council and that Councillors would have email addresses, e.g. s.rustin@queensparkcommunity.gov.uk

Love Queen's Park website

The Director provided details of those people currently empowered to input data on this website and after discussion it was

C&E.061 RESOLVED that people should continue to input their own data and to ask Cllr Ryan Dalton to upload Queen's Park Community Council items

and for this to be reviewed at the next Communications and Events Committee meeting.

Communications between Councillors – to discuss a Protocol

Further consideration will be given to this matter at a future meeting.

FUTURE EVENTS

Fireworks Night

C&E.062 RESOLVED to ask Ted Flanagan for the costs of previous events and to then undertake a similar event this year.

The meeting closed at 7.10pm